Minutes of a **Reconvened Meeting** of the Town Board of the Town of Thompson held at the Town Park Community Building, 179 Town Park Road, Monticello, New York on **June 20, 2013.**

ROLL CALL:

Present: Supervisor Anthony P. Cellini, Presiding

Councilman Richard Sush Councilman Peter T. Briggs

Absent: Councilman Sharon Jankiewicz

Councilman Scott Mace

Also Present: Marilee J. Calhoun, Town Clerk

Gary J. Lasher, Comptroller

William D. Culligan, Water & Sewer Superintendent

Carmen Rue, Village of Monticello Trustee

George Pfeister, Entertainment

RECONVENED TOWN BOARD MEETING

Supervisor Cellini reconvened the June 18th, 2013 Regular Town Board meeting at 12:30 PM for the purpose of meeting with the Monticello Seniors at the new Town Park Community Building. Notification of this meeting was provided at the 06/18/2013 Regular Town Board Meeting and was also provided on the 06/18/2013 meeting agenda, which was sent to the news media and posted on the Towns Website and Town Hall Bulletin Board.

MEETING WITH MONTICELLO SENIOR CITIZENS

Supervisor Cellini thanked everyone for coming and welcomed all of the Monticello Seniors to the Town of Thompson's New Town Park Community Building. He introduced all of the Town representatives that were present as well as the one Village representative that was also present. There were approximately 50 seniors in attendance. Supervisor Cellini provided a little history on the New Community Building. This building has taken approximately (4) years to be completed. The funding for the construction of this building has come from the sale of the Holiday Mountain Property. The proceeds are all coming out of those funds except for the future maintenance charges. Tours of the New Community Building and Town Park were available to those that wanted one. Supervisor Cellini explained the various activities that take place at the Town Park and what this New Community Building would be used for. It is open to the public to rent the facilities availability pending. Anyone interested should contact our Town Park Manager, Superintendent William D. Culligan at (845) 796-3606 or Heather J. Zangla in the Town Supervisor's Office at (845) 794-2500 Ext. 306.

ANNOUNCEMENTS, REMINDERS & FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Supervisor Cellini and Deputy Supervisor Sush provided the following announcements:

Reconvened Town Board Meeting With Monticello Seniors June 20, 2013 Page 1 of 2 • July 23rd: Annual Rotary BBQ, Dedication of "Seeds of Hope" Garden and Opening Dedication of the new Community Building at Thompson Town Park.

The Monticello Senior Citizens commenced their Regular Meeting at 12:50 PM. A cold lunch was served by the Sullivan County Office for the Aging. Raffles and Sing-A-Long Activities were conducted at the end of the seniors meeting. The handouts that were provided can be found appended to these minutes. The seniors meeting ended at approximately 2PM, but the Town Board adjourned this meeting prior to that time.

ADJOURNMENT

On a motion made by Councilman Sush and Councilman Briggs the meeting was adjourned at 1:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Marilee J. Calhoun

Town Clerk